## MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

## OF THE VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW

## JUNE 6, 1966

The following are the minutes of the regular monthly meeting of the Village of Sleepy Hollow, June 6, 1966.

The meeting was called to order at 7:55 P.M. by the President, Floyd Falese. In the absence of the Village Clerk, R. Fischer was appointed Clerk Pro-Tem. Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

L. Knott - absent

A. Geis - present

R. Fischer - present

F. Hlavacek - present

A. Lindemann - present

J. Quaine - present

Minutes of the last meeting were read. Upon motion by R. Fischer, seconded by F. Hlavacek the minutes of the last meeting were approved as amended. Minutes as amended were approved by a vote of 5-0.

Chief Sabatino was presented with an award from the National Police Officers Association of America in recognition of his efforts to educate and train police officers. Also upon the recommendation of Gerald S. Arenberg, Director of the National Police Academy, Chief Sabatino was awarded an honorary Ph. D. degree for his efforts to promote safety in the National Police Driving School and his other cadet police programs in the area.

- F. Hlavacek reported on his trip to Peoria regarding Industrial Planning. Mr. Hlavacak gave a report to the Board concerning same.
- A. Mr. Gordy presented a plat concerning property adjacent to the Tollway on the South side and West of Randall Road to the Planning Commission. The President and Trustees inspected the map and informed Mr. Gordy that there was no objection to said Plat, namely, Wedgewood Acres, Unit No. 1. Upon the motion of J. Quaine seconded by R. Fischer said plat was accepted by a vote of 5-0.

Treasurer Quigley's report was read and approved. Certain bills were approved to be paid. Mr. Quigley reported the serious shortage of funds and the Board briefly discussed this matter.

A discussion arose concerning the possible excessive use of gasoline by trucks and Village vehicles. Authorization was given to purchase a gas tank cover with lock, after a suggestion was made that gas was being stolen from our village vehicles. Motion was made by R. Fischer to pay \$1807.13 in bills including gas bills. Seconded by A. Geis and approved by vote of 4-1.

## A. Lindemann left the meeting at 8:45 P.M.

Police report for the month of May was read as follows:

Traffic tickets issued	9
Warning tickets	12
Notice to appear complaints	2
Assists to stalled vehicles	8
Domestic (family)	1
Disorderly conduct	0
Emergency calls	3
Inhalator calls	1
Fire calls	3
Accidents	5
Prowler calls	4
House watch (vacation)	9
Vandalism reports	4
Dog complaints	4
Dog imponded at Vets (dog bites)	2
Assists to State Police	5
Assists to Sheriffs Police	6
Assists to W. Dundee, E. Dundee & C'Ville police	12
Assists to ambulance	3
Station complaints - received & answered	14
Juveniles in violation of curfew	4
Telephone calls received	194
Radio calls received & answered	247
Mileage - Car 60	980
Mileage - Car 65	520

Appropriation Ordinance #66-2 was read and after approval of said ordinance, the Clerk was directed to publish same. Motion was made by F. Hlavacek to approve said ordinance, seconded by A. Geis. Passed by a vote of 4-2.

Ordinance #66-3 providing for the filing of a revised jurisdictional map of the Village of Sleepy Hollow was read and the Village Attorney, Raymond M. Strass, was directed to file said Ordinance and map. Motion was made by R. Fischer and seconded by F. Hlavacek. Passed by vote of 4-2.

A. Geis reported that the Village Engineer inspected the base of Willow and approved same. The road is to be paved Wednesday, June 8, 1966 and Chief Sabatino was directed to block off the road.

A brief discussion was held regarding the Municipal Utility Tax.

The Village Council was informed that the Cub Scouts assisted in planting around the Village. A letter is to be written to Joe Ezechel thanking him and the scouts for their efforts in the beautification of the Village.

The sum of \$63.29 was turned over by Lynn Mathies to the Park & Safety Committee to be given to The Legend Newspaper to carry on its work.

Police Chief Sabatino reported that he had calls concerning cleaning of lakes. This matter was referred to the Park and Safety Commission for recommendations.

Complaints have been received on the size of the gates at Winmoor and Locust due to the fact that driving is blind near this corner. The matter was turned over to the Park and Safety Commission for their recommendations.

Motion was made by R. Fischer and seconded by J. Quaine to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 P.M. and the motion was approved by a vote of 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,

R. Fischer, Clerk Pro-Tem